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CIRCULAR NO. 6/16.          8
th 

February, 2016.
 

 
(For circulation among all the members of the Managing Committee as well as 

the Governing Council of AIBPARC and also Special Invitees 

with a request to percolate the contents to the grassroots.) 

 

Dear Comrade, 

  

Re :  Updation of information on various issues pertaining to the retirees. 

 

IBA had a meeting with AIBOC on 3
rd

 February, 2016 to review the development of issues which were discussed in 

the conciliation meeting held on 08.12.2015.  A number of subjects came under discussion. It includes government 

policies of denial of capital in PSBs, rectification of anomaly with regard to the Stagnation Increments of officers in 

scale III, disciplinary matters, not to call officers on Sundays and Holidays, termination of the services of                     

Com. P.V.  Mohanan, appointment of officers and workmen directors and issues of retirees.  We are reproducing 

hereunder the relevant portion of AIBOC’s circular no. 2016/06 dated 03.02.2016 for information of members.   

 

Issues  covered  in  the  Record  Note  on  pension  : “We  informed  IBA  that  our  demand  with  regard  to  

Pension  Scheme  include  three issues  viz.  (a)  100%  neutralization  of DA  to  all  pre-November,  

2002 retirees (b) revision in the  rates of  family pension  (c) Upgradation  of pension and  demanded that 

 IBA need to take early  steps  to  settle  those issues. IBA informed that as informed earlier they are in  the  process  

of calculation  of cost by the  Actuaries  and they  have called  for certain  data from  all the  Banks.  

They further informed that they have received the said data from most of the banks and that once the data is received 

from the remaning banks, they would calculate the additional cost and will have a view on the issues.” 

 

IBA’s Medical Insurance Scheme : “We brought to the notice of the IBA that the  retirees  are  yet   to  be  

extended  the reimbursement of domiciliary treatment expenses as agreed in the 10
th
bipartite settlement and again in 

the  conciliation  meeting held  on 08.12.2015.  We also brought to their notice various types of complaints received  

from   the retirees with regard to the cashless hospitalization facility and delayed/non-settlement of hospitalization  

claims by the TPAs /Insurance  Company. IBA  informed that they  are  committed  to provide  domiciliary  

treatment  facility under their Insurance  Scheme  to  the  retirees  and  that  for  this  purpose  they  had  a  meeting  

with   the  insurance  Company on  15.01.2016, wherein, they  have made  it clear  to the  Insurance  

company that they have to  extend  the domiciliary  treatment facility  to   the retirees.  They  further  informed  us  

that  the  Insurance  Company  has agreed  to extend  the  deadline for retirees to  opt  for  their  Insurance  Scheme  

upto  31.03.2016. As regards  complaints  of  the  members  against  the  Insurance  Scheme  and  TPAs  regarding  

cashless hospitalization  facility and  settlement  of hospitalization/ domiciliary treatment expenses,  they  have  

advised to submit the list of such  cases to them to take up with  the Insurance Company.” 

 

With best wishes, 

 

 

( GENERAL SECRETARY ) 
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